Parish Council Report January 2017
The recent work done by a local hedging firm on the Recreation Field hedge was the subject of celebration at our January meeting: we have received a number of positive comments from villagers on the quality of the work and how good it looks.  We hope it will help to make the hedge easier to maintain and prevent youngsters from breaking through onto the dangerous corner near the church.
Our local borough councillor Emma Crane attended the meeting and briefed us on the Local Plan consultation and also on the apparent confusion that arose over bin collections during the Christmas period.  Apologies have been made publicly about this, and it was reassuring to hear that the green bin collections will resume at the end of January, (although there remains the issue of charges been made for this service).  Information on which bins will be collected when has been circulated and can also be checked on the RBC website - but it is important to enter your own postcode to get accurate information.
A local handyman will be carrying out the repair and maintenance tasks recommended by last year’s safety report on play equipment on the Recreation Field.  This is important work which will extend the life of the equipment and make it safer to use.

The council have registered with BT our wish to retain the telephone box in Main Street. We had a full discussion about its future use, and we are pursuing the possibility of it housing a village defibrillator as well as a ‘book exchange library’ – a suggestion which came from several local people.  Please let us know if you have any other bright ideas!  Final decisions will not be made until after the Annual Village Meeting which will be held in the Birbury on Tuesday 25th April when this will be on the agenda.  It is envisaged that the costs of a defibrillator would need to be largely met by local fundraising.
Which brings me to the question of our budget!  We have received warnings from RBC that the money we get for grass-cutting costs may be reduced or cut entirely and as this is one of our biggest regular expenses it seems prudent to plan to ensure we can continue to balance our books.  We therefore resolved to increase our precept (the money the PC gets from Council Tax) by 1.9% for 2017/18.  This is well below inflation for the period since we last raised it, and will enable us to continue to look after our village assets in the future. 
Litter continues to be a problem, not so much in village streets as in the verges coming into Birdingbury.  We shall be holding a Litter Pick on the morning of Saturday 1st April and we would welcome your help in clearing up before spring growth makes it too difficult.  Put the date in your diary!  Drinks and refreshments will be available in the Birbury from 10.30 to11.30.  Bags, litter pickers and hi-viz jackets will be supplied to all volunteers.
Please do contact any of your Parish Councillors if you wish to bring to our attention any issue we can help with, or come along to our next meeting which will be held at:

7.30pm on Tuesday 21st February 2017 in the Birbury

Diana Turner.
Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council
